

Marathon County, WI

JUNE 2022 MEETING MINUTES

Notice

Town Board Meeting @ 7:00 PM
Halder Community Hall
135125 Halder Drive, Mosinee, WI 54455
June 14th, 2022

Minutes

- The regular monthly Town Board meeting of the Town of Emmet was called to order on the above date by Chairman Meldon Maguire at 7:00 PM. The meeting was held in the Halder Community Hall, 135125 Halder Drive, Mosinee, WI. Present were Town Board members Meldon Maguire, Rob Clint, Tyler Dahlke, Mike Maguire, and Jerry Fitzgerald. Also present were Cory Christian, Kevin Maguire, Deb Brooks, Doug Schoenfuss, Rich Wentzel, and Bryan Michlig.
- Motion by Rob Clint, second by Tyler Dahlke to approve the printed minutes of the May 10th, 2022 Town Board meeting. Motion carried.
- Treasurer Mike Maguire presented the financial report for June 2022. Motion be Dahlke, second by Cline to approve. Motion carried.
- Motion by Clint, second by Dahlke to approve payment of bills with check numbers 18055 through 18079, wages, and payments made electronically. Motion carried.
- Clerk's report:
 - The following building permits were issued- Dave Polzin, shed; Kenneth Fischer, shed; Tyler Dahlke, house remodel (windows and siding); and Francis Martin, shed/barn.
- Doug Schoenfuss, first responder/director for the Town of Emmet, explained a grant that he will be applying for. If the Town receives the grant, the monies will be used for supplies and equipment for the first responders.
- Cory Christian, Town of Emmet resident living on Hillwood Road brought to the Board's attention an ongoing situation with neighboring non-feral cats coming on his property. They are on his patio furniture and boat. Mr. Christian has made numerous attempts to get the neighbors to keep their cats at home, with no success. After a lengthy board discussion, there is no ordinance regarding cats as opposed to dogs. The original covenant has expired regarding this situation. The Board will attempt to find a solution in the present zoning ordinance under a nuisance statute.

- Debra Brooks, sales representative for Ryder Trucks, gave a brief outline to the Board regarding their company's procedures for leasing trucks. She answered several questions from the Board members. No action was taken.
- Kevin Maguire requested from the Board information regarding the purchase of right-of-way and culvert installation on Moon Road in 1993. According to Maguire, there are issues from that year that have not been fully resolved. The Clerk will research this and have a presentation for the Board at the July meeting.
- Motion by Clint, second by Dahlke to approve the liquor licenses for Safari Bar & Grill and Rock Ridge Orchard. Motion carried.
- Chairman and Supervisor's Report:
 - > The Badger Road culvert was replaced. The Clerk will forward the cost sharing application with Marathon County. The Town of Mosinee will be contacted for the cost of their portion.
 - The culvert replacement on the Eau Pleine Park Road will be scheduled tentatively for July 2022.
 - The Board approved temporary culverts for the Eau Pleine Park Road for the Maguire Logging project. After the logging is completed, the gravel will be removed and the ditches cleaned.
- Rich Wentzel, had concerns about the Town website. The server will be contacted to determine the cause of the problems.
- Motion by Clint, second by Dahlke to set the next meeting date for Tuesday, July 12th, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Halder Community Hall. Motion carried.
- Motion by Dahlke, second by Clint to adjourn. Motion carried. Time: 9:43 PM.

-Gerald W. Fitzgerald, Clerk